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The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 
Dear Representative Barker: 

 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2133 by House Committee on Taxation 

 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2133 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 
 HB 2133 would require railroad companies, express companies or other common carriers 

that deliver alcoholic liquors from outside the state to prepare and file a monthly report containing 

information specified in the bill with the Director of the Alcoholic Beverage Control.  These 

reports would be subject to the Kansas Open Records Act and any additional records supporting 

the reports must be made available to the Director upon request.  Failure to file the report would 

result in a civil penalty of not more than $500.  The provisions of the bill would be part of and 

supplemental to the Kansas Liquor Control Act.   

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2019 

SGF 

FY 2019 

All Funds 

FY 2020 

SGF 

FY 2020 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- $24,000 $24,000 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 According to the Kansas Alcoholic Beverage Control Division of the Kansas Department 

of Revenue, enactment of HB 2133 would result in additional expenditures for information 

technology services to build a public-facing data entry portal where shipping carriers could report 

data required under the provisions of the bill.  Although the agency indicates that enactment of the 
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bill could result in increased collection of gallonage taxes, the agency is unable to estimate what 

that increase might amount to.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2133 is not reflected in The 

FY 2020 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Division of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue 

 Jake Fisher, KCC  


